




















Reminders he wanted to share; 
• Flag Day Ceremony will be held June 14th at the Veterans Hall.
• The Free Community Clean-Up Day will be held on June 23rd • 

Council Member Hansen: 
• Thank Fire Chief Peabody for allowing him to sit on the interview panel for the new Firefighter.

It was a pleasure and the job offer was a good selection.
• Also attended Carol's Retirement Party; congratulations Carol and thank for your service. It was

good turn out and nice celebration.
• Attended the Glenn Ground Water Meeting on June 11th

, it was a shorter agenda than normal,

decisions to be ahead of the state were discussed, future funding along with routine business.

Council Vice-Mayor Mello: 
• Went to Williams last week and talked to a few people about facilities for cannabis. He

mentioned as these facilities are being built he thinks that Willows may see some potential

revenue in the TOT tax.
• Requested for an update from Elk Creek Fire from Fire Chief Peabody.

o Fire Chief Peabody responded that the fire was a total of 2200 acres and that it was a

rekindle from the previous week. The Fire was held north of County Road 309, West of

306, and kind of out there along the schools.
• He shared the new building at Northern Indian Health sure looks good.
• Carol service for the City of 41 years!

Mayor Warren: 

Shared she had attended; 
• LAFCO Meeting Monday and the budget was passed. Not too much going on there.

• Memorial Day service
• Carol's Retirement Party

Request for Council participation she wanted to share; 

• Tony Wagenman contacted the Mayor if the Council was interested in competing in the 4th of 

July Tri-tip BBQ Cook Off. She then shared that she is going to help out at the High School 

Football booth and would not be able to help. But she wanted to make sure the rest of Council 

knew if they wanted to compete. 

Adjournment: 

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:36 p.m. 

Dated: June 13, 2018. 

Robyn Johnson, City Clerk 
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AGENDA ITEM 

TO: 

FROM: 

Honorable Mayor Warren and Members of the City Council 

John Wanger, City Engineer"\ 

Public Hearing ITEM A 
June 26, 2018 

SUBJECT: Annual City of Willows Landscaping and Lighting Assessment District - Engineer's Report 

RECOMMENDATION 

Conduct the required public protest hearing and consider the attached resolution approving the Engineer's Report as 
filed, confirming the assessment diagram and amounts as set forth therein and authorizing the levy and collection of 
assessments for the Fiscal Year 2018-19 

SUMMARY 

The Willows Landscaping and Lighting Assessment District {"District") was initially formed by the City in 2005 to 
pay for costs associated with maintaining landscaping and maintenance in the Birch Street Village subdivision; 
(Zone A), in accordance with the Landscaping and Lighting Act of 1972 ("Act"). 

The Landscaping and Lighting Act requires that the City undertake certain proceedings for any fiscal year in 
which assessments are to be levied and collected. These proceedings are typically accomplished at three 
separate Council meetings. The first action (appointing an Engineer of Work and directing the preparation of the 
annual Engineer's Report) was completed by the Council on February 27, 2018. The second action (receiving 
the Preliminary Engineer's Report and setting the date of the required public protest hearing) was completed on 
May 8, 2018. Tonight is the third and final step in the process -conduct the public protest hearing, approve the 
Engineer's Report as presented or as amended tonight and authorize the levy of assessments for FY 2018-19. 

Attached to this staff report is the Engineer's Report as prepared by Coastland Civil Engineering. Because the 
Council did not request any changes to the preliminary report filed on May 8, 2018, the proposed assessments 
shown in this report have not changed from the preliminary report. If there are no changes from the City Council 
at this time, the proposed assessments shown in the report will be passed on to the County Assessor's office for 
inclusion on the tax roles. 

In brief, the attached report outlines costs for FY 2018-19, summarizes the projected costs for FY 2018-19 and 
provides the proposed overall assessments. In order to keep up with inflation, the estimated maximum annual 
assessment is proposed for increase by the allowable annual CPI (year 2017) of +2.90% for Zones A and B. The 
raised maximum annual assessment for Zone A is now $488.96 per parcel, and the raised maximum annual 
assessment for Zone B is now $6,946.03 per parcel. 

The estimated maximum annual assessment will increase for Zone A and the actual amount that will be levied 
and collected during FY 2018-19 will be increased from FY 2017-18 by $38.64 to $156.78 per parcel due to 
various increased costs. This amount is below the allowed maximum annual assessment for Zone A. 

While the estimated maximum annual assessment will increase for Zone B, the actual amount that will be levied 
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